
  



Chair’s piece 

Track Season 

I am writing this on the evening of our final open 
meeting at the end of a long season. The club’s 
successes over the summer have been well 
documented on these pages. Having, like almost 
every other sports club, suffered a big dip in the 
membership during the last two covid years, the 
club is on the way back up with membership 
increasing. Hundreds of our members have 
achieved personal bests over the summer and it 
was pleasing to see forty-nine children taking part 
in a Quadkids competition today, many just starting 
on their athletics journey. It is often from these 
small beginnings that our stars of tomorrow will 
emerge. 
Our meetings rely on a small number of officials, 
and a few have dropped out over the last two 
years. We are starting to see some new officials 
emerging – we will need more if we are to meet our 
many commitments without overstretching our 
resources. I would like to thank everyone who has 
officiated this summer at matches all over the 
country. 

Sharon Edghill and Jack Kee 

Over the last twelve months the club has lost two 
of its much-loved and highly respected coaches. 
Many individuals have stepped up to fill the void 
left by their departure, to continue Jack’s and 
Sharon’s work with some very talented athletes. 
We are very fortunate to have such people within 
the club.  
Our coaches have turned out in all weathers 
throughout the year, often with little thanks. At the 
end of another long season, a quiet (or even a very 
noisy) word with your coach to thank them for the 
work they have done with you, would let them know 
how much they are appreciated! 
We are always on the lookout for new coaches and 
the club will pay the fees of any athlete or parent 
who wants to qualify to help at the club. Let David 
Millett or Barry Hearn know if you are interested in 
becoming a coach. 

Marathon Training in Milton Keynes 

With the London Marathon in October this year, the 
club decided to put on an event three weeks before 
the marathon to give runners the chance to test 
themselves before the big event. A five mile loop 
based on Willen Lake was devised so that athletes 
could choose to do 1, 2, 3 or 4 laps. Around 450 
runners signed up to compete, with 378 finishing 
with a time. The club had around 35 volunteers to 
ensure the event went smoothly, officiating, 
manning the baggage area, feeding stations and 
marshalling points, or handing out the medals at 
the end. The club will make between £3500 and 
£4000 from the event, so many thanks to all the 
volunteers. 

Cross Country 

As the track season winds down, so the cross-
country season begins. Our focus as a club is on 
the five matches in the Chiltern League, starting 
with the first meeting at Horspath, Oxford on 
Saturday 15 September. To be successful in this 
league we need to get large numbers of runners 
out for each race in every match. Please try to be 
there. The second match on 12 November will be 
at the Teardrop Lakes, Milton Keynes (organised 
by Leighton Buzzard) and the fourth match will be 
a home match in Campbell Park on 14 January, 
which will include the club championships. These 
are great social events as well as keenly fought 
sporting contests. I hope that our many athletes, 
parents and friends will support all the members of 
the Club, cheering them on and encouraging them 
to do well. 

New club facilities 

The club has identified the need for new facilities 
to provide the best environment for training and 
competition. We aspire to build an indoor facility 
close to the track for use for training throughout the 
year. We would also like to build a stand alongside 
the home straight and have an external throwing 
area that would help shorten the length of 
meetings. It will take 2-3 years to complete all the 
work needed to successfully bid for funding. 
This project is being led by our Development 
Director, Ian Stewart, and meetings have been 
held with the school (who are very enthusiastic 
about the project), the Council, England Athletics 
and other local organisations. Progress is 
inevitably slow, but we are building up our reserves 
so that we can make a substantial contribution to 
the cost of the project when the time comes to bid 
for funding. 

Volunteer Day 

A group of club volunteers is getting together on 
Saturday 8 October at 10am to spend a morning 
tidying up the track and clubhouse to get it ready 
for the winter. If you would like to join us, please 
contact me or our Director of Facilities, Bryan 
Waddington, to let us know you are coming. You 
would be most welcome. 

Annual General Meeting 

This year’s AGM will be held at the clubhouse on 
Tuesday 16 November. If you want to put forward 
a motion, or if you are thinking of standing for one 
of the positions, please talk to Club Co-Chair, 
David Millett, or me. I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank all the members of the 
Committee for their work on behalf of the Club. 

Mick Bromilow (mick.bromilow@mkac.org.uk)  

Co-Chair, Marshall Milton Keynes AC 
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